
NHDES INFORMATIONAL  MEETING 
The purpose of this informational meeting is for NHDES to provide their 

assessment of the issues surrounding Silver Lake to all interested parties, 
impacted residents, and elected officials. A presentation will take place followed 

by a question-and-answer session. 

 

 
• February 28, 2023 
• Location: 14 Mill Street, Belmont Mill, 4th floor, Belmont, 

NH. Use side entrance only to access the building 
• Time: 6 PM 
• In attendance will be Mark Sanborn, Assistant Commission 

of NHDES,  leadership from NHDES Water Division and staff 
from the Dam Bureau 

 
 
Welcome and introductions by Mark Sanborn, Assistant Commissioner of NH DES,  
followed by a slide presentation.  
 
The context of this meeting and presentation will allow NHDES to provide 
everyone with their best understanding of all the dynamics of the existing 
situation on Silver Lake what the full process of what would be entailed with this 
project including permitting, drudging, construction, and on-going operations. 
 
Background of the project: Beginning in July 2021, the Silver Lake Association 
Belmont-Tilton began the process of obtaining funding for a dam study through 
Belknap County. The funds have been approved by the Belknap County, however, 
there are many outstanding issues that need to be addressed before these funds 
will be released.  


